
 
REPORT TO LANDULPH PARISH COUNCIL - WORKING GROUP UPDATE 

Please complete and submit this form for Working Group updates  
to be considered by Landulph Parish Council. 

TITLE 
 

Landulph Orchard Green 

DATE OF UPDATE 
 

15 November 2024 

ACTIVITIES TO REPORT 
 

Planting 
• On 3 November, 19 volunteers planted over 1000 bulbs (mostly daffodils) 

including hundreds donated by Tony Channing 
• Subsequently volunteers sowed the new bank by the pond with a mixed 

grass ley to stabilise it. 
Cornwall Sustainability Award 
• Cllr Gregory has entered Duke Orchard in the Nature and Trees for 

Growth category. 
Meeting 11 November 2024 
• Agreed to request that £500 Community Chest offered by Cllr Worth be 

used to purchase a wildlife camera system. 
• £18567.89 has now been claimed and paid from FIPL grant of £48924.84) 
• Every child in Landulph School has now submitted a design for a 1 metre 

square of the Miyawaki forest which will be planted on the next planting 
day (17 November). 

• Agreed a further planting day on 8 December. 
• Agreed to cover boardwalk bridge a woo woo loo slope with wire mesh. 
• Discussed budget and agreed to: ask for a variation from bulb budget to 

cover additional cost of rabbit protection for Miyawaki and hedging; buy 
some English bluebell bulbs from the bulb budget; use rolled 803 and sand 
for paths and consider rubber surface in the future.  

Recorded visits to the Orchards in October, November 
• October 9, November 9  
• Woo woo loo is being used and is clean and with no smells 

COUNCILLORS INVOLVED 
 

Clare Tagg, Martin Worth 

RECOMMENDATIONS 
(including any communications) 
 

1. Article on Miyawaki forest to be included in Newsletter 
2. Accept offer from John Hall for another bench for Duchess Green similar 

to the one he donated in Duke Orchard. 
3. Defer using rubber surface for paths and use budget to surface all paths 

with rolled 803 and sand 
COSTS  
(ie contractor costs, purchase costs, 
ongoing costs) 
 
Detail any funding required from the 
Parish Council  
(Landulph Parish Council to consider 
affordability / budget / precept; and 
also whether it has the power to 
spend on this). 

Request that Community Chest grant (£500) be used for wildlife cameras in 
Duchess Green and simple weather station if there is enough budget. 
 

Date of full Landulph Parish 
Council 

18 November 2024 


